	From Evernote:

	Minutes October 24, 2012


The Lofts at Westinghouse Condominium Association Minutes of Board of Managers Meeting 
October 25, 2012
Present:   Joe, Matt, Pam, George, Jim, Thad, Ellen
The fifth meeting of the Board of Managers took place in Unit S12 at The Lofts at Westinghouse Plaza.

Tenant Participation -

An owner on the third floor expressed a strong need to correct a lighting issue at night on the gym side of the third floor. The lights take too long to turn on and it is too dark at other time. The Managers discussed changing a light fixture to a "constantly on" work light on that side. Also, the light in Stair 1 needs adjustment. 

An owner inquired about the commercial space that Hamilton is selling for use by the condo owners. The Managers will make inquiries. (see General Business below)

An owner inquired about the "clutter in the hallways", including crates by the 3rd floor gym, fake tree in the stairwell that need to be removed. Also discussed was objects placed outside of owners' doorways that may impede traffic, i.e. tables, rugs, pig sculptures.

General Business

Minutes from Sept 25 approved with the amended spelling for Bell's Name

Sound Transference. The board reviewed the proposals, as received and made a recommendation for one of the engineering companies. An adjustment needs to be made to the proposal before it can be accepted.

Discussion about M01 tenant sound issues from the Wood Shop. Master deed section 8 addresses the sound. Specifically, page 15-16. The management company will pursue the issue.

Proposal to purchase M02 - discussed the developer's offer. Lengthy discussion of insurance, loans and interests. The board will put out a survey to see if there is enough residential interest to go forward and make a counter offer. 

Zoning Violations - update of Studio 10. Inspection took place. The owner needs to come to the board to discuss violations of the rules according to the condo bylaws. 

Pet Registration follow up: The documentation system be reviewed for technical issues, but is otherwise approved by the board. The owners will be notified in advance of implementation. 

The board agreed to get an appropriate trash barrel for outside the front door. And a basic pet waste bag system for the Postage Stamp Park. There is a question of making sure the barrel is emptied. There was a proposal to make a condo sub committee to patrol and deal with waste.

Dumpster issues:  There are large pieces being deposited in the dumpster area that will not be picked up. It is a Westinghouse Plaza dumpster area so it is not just for the Lofts.  Management company will contact Maverick re: dumping into the dumpster only. And also about the parking issues for Maverick's tenants. Management company will also get another barrel for the third floor trash room.

Gym Hours - Board discussed the quiet hours in the condo docs, 2nd floor hours 7 am - 10 pm, 3rd floor hours are 6am - 11pm. Will be posted on the door with a courtessy note.

Parking lot subcommittee will meet Nov 1.

Attorney is still reviewing the by laws.

FY 2013 budget - Executive Session

The board discussed the budget vs actual numbers. It appears that we are currently on budget. The budget for the new year will begin. A subcommittee was formed for this task.

